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	TITLE:
FEEDBACK FROM BUDGET SCRUTINY COMMITTEE


7th May, 2008


	The work programme for the coming year be updated to reflect budget scrutiny’s discussions.


	EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:

This report reviews the matters considered by Budget Scrutiny at its meeting on 7th May, 2008.  Issues considered were :-

· Review of last year 2007/08

· Items for the work programme 2008/09



	BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:
Reports to Budget Scrutiny Committee


7th May, 2008


	ASSESSMENT OF RISK:
Not applicable


	SOURCE OF FUNDING:
Not applicable


	LEGAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable



	FINANCIAL ADVICE OBTAINED:
Not applicable


	CONTACT OFFICER:
Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Officer


Tel. No: 793 2513


email: karen.dainty@salford.gov.uk


	WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S)        Not applicable


	KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Budget Strategy


REPORT DETAILS

Budget Scrutiny - review of the year

Karen Dainty, Principal Scrutiny Support Officer, delivered a presentation reviewing the work of budget scrutiny over the last year. It was a chance for members to reflect on issues and the way they have dealt with them and look forward to emerging issues that the committee may be considering in the coming year. There are a number of regular items that scrutiny will consider in the course of the year such as the monitoring of the revenue and capital budgets and the treasury management strategy, which were included in the forward look, but discussions took place about some of the items members would like to consider in detail and others they would be happy to receive information on
· School balances, an issue of concern highlighted by the Audit Commission, was put forward by members as an issue they would like to investigate, whether schools are overspent, underspent or were allocated the right amount in the first place.
· It is essential that the councils efficiency savings are monitored and met. Members want to consider this after 6 months progress and on a regular basis thereafter.
· Potential issues with Urban Vision were flagged up and members would like to consider this as a part of a larger issue looking into housing and planning.
· The housing stock transfer is subject to a possible delay and members wanted some information in June if only a brief update, with perhaps a more detailed look in July.

· Equal pay and the pay and grading review may have important implications for the council. The issue is due to be considered in the autumn but scrutiny support were requested to check with HR to determine the most appropriate timing.

· The Local Area Agreement the associated Area Based Grant and the commissioning mechanism were mentioned as an area scrutiny would like to follow up. It was decided to consider a preliminary report which would help decide if an in-depth consideration is required.
· Scrutiny indicated items which it would like as information items in the first instance; progress with salford innovation park and salford innovation forum, half yearly income collection and LABGI proposals will be treated in this way.

Report from the last meeting
Scrutiny support was asked to follow up on the notes previously requested on; progress with rent review at Minerva house and Little Hulton playing fields.

Any Other Business
Members were reminded about the work programme event on the 4th June, which follows after the next budget meeting.

The chair and members thanked Councilor Lightup for his contribution to the work of the committee and wished him well as he takes up the post of deputy mayor.
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